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Your voice from the nation's capital 

Dear Members, 

Hello and happy almost CTE month! We are excited to kick off the new year with our annual
State Policies Impacting CTE: 2017 Year in Review. What an incredible year for CTE! Forty-
nine states enacted 240 CTE-related policies, in large part due to your continued leadership
and advocacy for CTE in your state. I encourage you to see what policies other states passed
last year, and the overall trends in CTE policymaking here.  

This month we also opened registration to our annual Spring Meeting in Washington, D.C. Join
us April 4 - 6 to get the latest updates on reauthorization of the Carl D. Perkins Carer and
Technical Education Act, find common solutions to challenges you're facing in your state,
collaborate to address vexing equity issues and network with state CTE leaders from across the
nation. Be sure to register before February 9 to receive our early-bird discount! 

While things have been a bit tumultuous on Capitol Hill, we have continued to advocate fiercely
for Perkins reauthorization. Read more about our efforts in the View from the Hill below. 
 
Sincerely, 

Kimberly Green, 
Executive Director 
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Member Updates

Check Out Our Newest Members-only Resources!

As a member of Advance CTE, you have exclusive access to resources, including
our membership directory as well as a growing number of state and federal policy
resources. You will need to sign into our website using your member credentials to access
these resources.

Over the past two months, we have released an ongoing series analyzing the results of the

http://r20.rs6.net/tn.jsp?f=001uVdXwg9IVZTfC5vThlZFmp-vsTK9Wx9B1zN79U7ymY1BDuzwlLypMWzGK6y7F0A3_vcxxL7mr24iW3UBlsNnpuHhBPoy5dRNOq65UQ52dEw7HbwLkcpAY1gHKtpqZKqBjkUEwCuAYuLtrK9Amif7FX2glnNB5Qsdl-At2S81OxRH1h8VGR-es2d0FflIj1OCO6wlsSMBwujQ5h_wBetZWU0qya7EJgri77DrzVxysmw=&c=&ch=
http://r20.rs6.net/tn.jsp?f=001uVdXwg9IVZTfC5vThlZFmp-vsTK9Wx9B1zN79U7ymY1BDuzwlLypMWzGK6y7F0A3_vcxxL7mr24iW3UBlsNnpuHhBPoy5dRNOq65UQ52dEw7HbwLkcpAY1gHKtpqZKqBjkUEwCuAYuLtrK9Amif7FX2glnNB5Qsdl-At2S81OxRH1h8VGR-es2d0FflIj1OCO6wlsSMBwujQ5h_wBetZWU0qya7EJgri77DrzVxysmw=&c=&ch=
http://r20.rs6.net/tn.jsp?f=001uVdXwg9IVZTfC5vThlZFmp-vsTK9Wx9B1zN79U7ymY1BDuzwlLypMWQrHLEvcUfCaRC89Kf_1NLz4OKnnGJQi2PWrAfhOrpXI9fNNAFJ3pIYAifrSDqnHL_NFN8jS8xs-bjO8yzaBakVh8q4rgDbHeVcOLfS6nZD4zDITlQv-7znWwwVLxzJE_bIg9GCdWXkESlbWjw1tnTm328Tt3MNBg==&c=&ch=
http://r20.rs6.net/tn.jsp?f=001uVdXwg9IVZTfC5vThlZFmp-vsTK9Wx9B1zN79U7ymY1BDuzwlLypMWzGK6y7F0A3_vcxxL7mr24iW3UBlsNnpuHhBPoy5dRNOq65UQ52dEw7HbwLkcpAY1gHKtpqZKqBjkUEwCuAYuLtrK9Amif7FX2glnNB5Qsdl-At2S81OxRH1h8VGR-es2d0FflIj1OCO6wlsSMBwujQ5h_wBetZWU0qya7EJgri77DrzVxysmw=&c=&ch=
http://r20.rs6.net/tn.jsp?f=001uVdXwg9IVZTfC5vThlZFmp-vsTK9Wx9B1zN79U7ymY1BDuzwlLypMWzGK6y7F0A3_vcxxL7mr24iW3UBlsNnpuHhBPoy5dRNOq65UQ52dEw7HbwLkcpAY1gHKtpqZKqBjkUEwCuAYuLtrK9Amif7FX2glnNB5Qsdl-At2S81OxRH1h8VGR-es2d0FflIj1OCO6wlsSMBwujQ5h_wBetZWU0qya7EJgri77DrzVxysmw=&c=&ch=
http://r20.rs6.net/tn.jsp?f=001uVdXwg9IVZTfC5vThlZFmp-vsTK9Wx9B1zN79U7ymY1BDuzwlLypMdwFFRjtfvCnfKO-7DgTJGebfJBxmGMx9qiG_KIshW0uW8-uiD9hu82HBtv-duzRIM-m53JCgXh8QKXY7MuXUaebVaYSHWZOVEni5nR4gN6lBUc_z-cYgfJsm11WvcsPfzT_8puXW0WImLolAK6C9XmdsgaUY_8Qsg==&c=&ch=
http://r20.rs6.net/tn.jsp?f=001uVdXwg9IVZTfC5vThlZFmp-vsTK9Wx9B1zN79U7ymY1BDuzwlLypMdwFFRjtfvCnh0UMIxh2SdEJew29MhW1OJQMrg5YRfSbQ-_NtLQ3qv1D1NMN5CVCtcAUPf5NSf2AjPXwRa0tnGgM2wH9i3gf3ki_EsFPgmeJT2OcOlqFLisK0tXrfzfI2IiPhgAp7V2mYU1OIkcRR9-vC5Wz_jWQHL_t0VzCxQYQW2-0g3h5sC6Zym7fG9CuyQ==&c=&ch=
http://r20.rs6.net/tn.jsp?f=001uVdXwg9IVZTfC5vThlZFmp-vsTK9Wx9B1zN79U7ymY1BDuzwlLypMdwFFRjtfvCnh0UMIxh2SdEJew29MhW1OJQMrg5YRfSbQ-_NtLQ3qv1D1NMN5CVCtcAUPf5NSf2AjPXwRa0tnGgM2wH9i3gf3ki_EsFPgmeJT2OcOlqFLisK0tXrfzfI2IiPhgAp7V2mYU1OIkcRR9-vC5Wz_jWQHL_t0VzCxQYQW2-0g3h5sC6Zym7fG9CuyQ==&c=&ch=
http://r20.rs6.net/tn.jsp?f=001uVdXwg9IVZTfC5vThlZFmp-vsTK9Wx9B1zN79U7ymY1BDuzwlLypMTRRHvGJOXjCE_xh3dLxFMhV7McoWw0s3oop9IOtuZPFnwR1Wz_1dg_v97puEJkYVJ00iBcQ5zzeXHbGrJ1o0B0L3AzQjrNPO52GnNm0xx7ulQS1JzrOXYe7VoggB3uyyeo5MnJrSsOSwSYYCE5FplU=&c=&ch=
http://r20.rs6.net/tn.jsp?f=001uVdXwg9IVZTfC5vThlZFmp-vsTK9Wx9B1zN79U7ymY1BDuzwlLypMRDSJVh6OZrxlhtRT1BSLZqjT8wAmPmXRq_Ia0eliQRa5KFyEunZS8itetSA2etIaP_rZWMZUzniADpvjEF4LaklXAMeLQtuYNDrewA_zxSUkGIyPuacgcJFx11jOkIzXCGM8hGO7DrfQr4WZcvGPyszovtI2paGGQ==&c=&ch=


2017 survey about how states are implementing Perkins. 

Member Highlights and Transitions
Idaho's Division of Career Technical Education is making the case for how CTE can help solve
the state's STEM workforce crisis. Check out State Director Dwight Johnson in
this comprehensive article from the Idaho Statesman. 

Advance CTE would like to say thank you and bid a fond farewell to Patty Cantu
of Michigan and Wayne Kutzer of North Dakota. Both have been longtime members of the
Advance CTE family and will be retiring in February. 

Wayne also asked us to share the link to his job posting. Please share with your networks!

View from the Hill

The first order of business for Congress in 2018 was to keep the government open past
January 19, when the last short-term funding measure would expire. Congress did not come to
an agreement until January 22, which meant that the government was shut down for three days.
On January 22, Congress passed a continuing resolution to keep the government funded until
February 8. Due to the budget caps for Fiscal Year 2018 (FY18), Congress applied a small
(0.6791 percent) across-the-board cut, which impacts education programs that are forward-
funded (including the the Perkins Basic State Grant). However, Congress has the opportunity to
nullify these cuts when they come to a final agreement for the FY18 spending bills and
Advance CTE will advocate for such action as Congress works to finalize these bills.
 
Advance CTE has also been advocating for the Senate to take up reauthorization of Perkins.
We have continued to meet with partner organizations and staff for the Senate Health,
Education, Labor and Pensions (HELP) Committee to answer questions and ensure they are
aware of Advance CTE's Perkins recommendations. In addition, the Senate CTE Caucus
held a briefing, Perkins CTE and How Reauthorization Can Improve Programs. During the
briefing, Kimberly Green, Advance CTE's Executive Director and Alisha Hyslop, the Director
of Public Policy at the Association for Career and Technical Education (ACTE), presented on
the history of Perkins, provided state and local examples of implementation and covered how
reauthorization could improve programs. 

State Policy Overview

In 2017, 49 states and Washington, D.C. passed a total of 241 CTE-related policies, according
to new report from Advance CTE and ACTE, State Policies Impacting CTE: 2017 Year in
Review. The report finds that states were far more active on CTE in 2017 than the year before,
and that the top policy areas of focus were funding; data, reporting and/or accountability; and
industry-recognized credentials. Members can access the report in the Resource Center and
download an exclusive members-only state policy tracker here.

In other news, many state governors have kicked off the 2018 legislative session by laying out
their agendas in their annual State of the State addresses. In Idaho, Indiana and many other
states, governors are celebrating last year's achievements and outlining plans to leverage new
policy developments to sustain commitments for CTE. Read more on our blog . 

Where We've Been 

Staff presented at a number of events including:  

Senate CTE Caucus Briefing on Perkins CTE and How Reauthorization Can Improve
Programs
National Governor Association's Work-Based Learning Policy Academy 
UnidosUS & National Urban Leagues' briefing on CTE and ESSA

http://r20.rs6.net/tn.jsp?f=001uVdXwg9IVZTfC5vThlZFmp-vsTK9Wx9B1zN79U7ymY1BDuzwlLypMTRRHvGJOXjCyoRLHVHEF-uuI-qAAobAt5mJmcuwn8OyxkPQE_cR0G3S7rZ0Zk9MCR_vYPxLjHIWhvUTJ84FBfPWiVd_n_mU9rRQGXRnzawKFU6sXPhxQ5Ovldt_ZJDK_xmASOlU5QLpJg49J0R43MLbsybsotqcL1rJERsfsMWzR34DCrXcBQsODFhKOFWtxiyLrjPmale98yGQkzKmJ8U=&c=&ch=
http://r20.rs6.net/tn.jsp?f=001uVdXwg9IVZTfC5vThlZFmp-vsTK9Wx9B1zN79U7ymY1BDuzwlLypMTRRHvGJOXjCRaXZk_SH_kFb3yoXT952FFDSCnrXsMKr5yVULrEcJZ1_UaqYxgXUEQRee8vSrGzkLV-WFE75YL-bkcMyllNoEA2AWFgV_T4iH0IW2SY-N4wtg4sTjn3Ol0Cq1kEdbp-qqBl9cfIGee4CzzzmyHJi34TttrlKhDU0x_OKEUkOz2tJquK8vbGYuEnR_a6Ebu2ktWu78vRYE7VIqPOc0gQ_lu9pGmDETS85foJc_vGaghllZpWV8DQ2KTTHU3Wi8T0WWavddrz0dZxTWhG0UJ-DrxyFiN0w0gmfZO9z1exM0rfKtl8KPxMA5PBYa8fNu6C3YBVVF_BX27MM2Uo3RgU-hEkw7u1aJIuA&c=&ch=
http://r20.rs6.net/tn.jsp?f=001uVdXwg9IVZTfC5vThlZFmp-vsTK9Wx9B1zN79U7ymY1BDuzwlLypMWfNs-pQcdzYOr0Fa5OVlcMQAMH4bDys7FdP4gOOcnjwlLhbdRnr3a-hTr5jIoQZ7hGEuNB8OY8txQ2OGuBtHNiMeWPY0LqxomZi4searJeWHdTr9pdnfEmEWqGEOhkcpduzHowuAgESfl3scdCVfDCU47P22AalIbUBmEu8U5blr4dG0smXzT7igRs803ZYrKO-ACenL0BxkpXEz2G_-5IwOoo8jeOXQg==&c=&ch=
http://r20.rs6.net/tn.jsp?f=001uVdXwg9IVZTfC5vThlZFmp-vsTK9Wx9B1zN79U7ymY1BDuzwlLypMWzGK6y7F0A3_vcxxL7mr24iW3UBlsNnpuHhBPoy5dRNOq65UQ52dEw7HbwLkcpAY1gHKtpqZKqBjkUEwCuAYuLtrK9Amif7FX2glnNB5Qsdl-At2S81OxRH1h8VGR-es2d0FflIj1OCO6wlsSMBwujQ5h_wBetZWU0qya7EJgri77DrzVxysmw=&c=&ch=
http://r20.rs6.net/tn.jsp?f=001uVdXwg9IVZTfC5vThlZFmp-vsTK9Wx9B1zN79U7ymY1BDuzwlLypMWzGK6y7F0A3_vcxxL7mr24iW3UBlsNnpuHhBPoy5dRNOq65UQ52dEw7HbwLkcpAY1gHKtpqZKqBjkUEwCuAYuLtrK9Amif7FX2glnNB5Qsdl-At2S81OxRH1h8VGR-es2d0FflIj1OCO6wlsSMBwujQ5h_wBetZWU0qya7EJgri77DrzVxysmw=&c=&ch=
http://r20.rs6.net/tn.jsp?f=001uVdXwg9IVZTfC5vThlZFmp-vsTK9Wx9B1zN79U7ymY1BDuzwlLypMYQc11WqES5pCNVPGrwH-f_F0GFAtiAsy7zftlVFD97xmOW_ppForTrZye9YgYc596aY5XhjKaeocxcY2U3GyFBj06LxUABI0xbelvtjrufc6uQO7QqGulYDOjQNZLPOG7fNmFbb98tpunoca7FbcASRaqBfzTUYpQ==&c=&ch=
http://r20.rs6.net/tn.jsp?f=001uVdXwg9IVZTfC5vThlZFmp-vsTK9Wx9B1zN79U7ymY1BDuzwlLypMTRRHvGJOXjC1x6W7578rioi31KBJnXINisRCZpSfXFb7DauOiky4XNWCywJiADBSHE7aNMFPg4WE7Oa8l3oQDINuqwL9Tvo1TgrkV6d3hhRbbjXN0kzxcBwLNS0et0kpEUEigrzndYV&c=&ch=


DECA's Thought Leadership Conference 

Staff also attended a number of events and meetings including:  

Campaign to Invest in America's Workforce (CIAW) Meeting, National Skills Coalition
Jobs and Careers Coalition Meeting, Opportunity America 
National Alliance for Partnerships in Equity
Society for Maintenance and Reliability Professionals 
American Association of Community Colleges
America's Promise Alliance  

Forward this email STAY CONNECTED              

http://ui.constantcontact.com/sa/fwtf.jsp?m=1102168926575&ea=&a=1129921960607
http://r20.rs6.net/tn.jsp?f=001uVdXwg9IVZTfC5vThlZFmp-vsTK9Wx9B1zN79U7ymY1BDuzwlLypMR87NkHErkggU0N5pKeAu9RcrFdcc5gROxgEv3Glrfhag-c3TClbmlAElvVEiZVPMPivvd-aMfcrr1aSYU1ORIAHRrHywHuLqsgdnQuFf1OksXcK88g43R-b7ZD6wUzzvj1zQnxFxcQm&c=&ch=
http://r20.rs6.net/tn.jsp?f=001uVdXwg9IVZTfC5vThlZFmp-vsTK9Wx9B1zN79U7ymY1BDuzwlLypMbqGYDAtcsh6KRPao1NZg95Z_WhYN-3pJOjvDkAeDfKsZwuHkoz4CDYf6ma3I3Hjmy6C_IaYaCQc6iYERn3gzVlCAWpCuyIpBWXvGL1YIP78aWIf4MZ-x1qIyl4WDDjkqw==&c=&ch=

